

## **Dedham Middle School**

## OFFICE OF THE PRINCIPAL

June 2, 2023 9:13pm

Dear 8th Grade Families,

Greetings from Baltimore Airport! Many of you have received travel updates from your children but I wanted to be sure everyone had the same information.

Unfortunately, the current bad weather in Boston has created some travel delays for us in Baltimore. Here's the latest information:

- Flight 1 Southwest Flight #1045: Students and chaperones have boarded the plane but their takeoff is delayed until at least 9:30 pm.
- Flight 2 Jet Blue Flight #726: Our plane is currently in Boston and cannot depart for Baltimore due to the weather. The best case scenario is that we leave Baltimore at 11:00 pm and land in Boston at 12:30 am.

Jet Blue is providing multiple updates (as well as water and cheez-its!) as we wait at the gate. I am also in contact with Grand Classroom who is concurrently exploring other flight/travel options for us.

I must highlight the incredible attitudes of our students. In fact, many are thrilled that our trip has been extended even for a few hours! What a testament to their resilience!

I will provide more updates as they become available.

With gratitude,

Karen

Dedham Public Schools
DEDHAM MIDDLE SCHOOL

Karen Hillman
Principal
(781) 310-7000
khillman@dedham.k12.ma.us